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4 Charles and Sandra 
Fair 

1/16/20 Comment Card 3328 Pauling Loop Exit from the Madsen Ranch subdivision is becoming increasingly 
dangerous, overall in peak hours. Please consider to add a light at the 
intersection between Red Bud and Pauling.  

Before adding a traffic signal, the City must conduct a study to 
determine if a traffic signal is warranted.  Once this project is 
completed and new traffic patterns are established, the City 
can more clearly assess if such a study is warranted at this 
location. A new signal at CR 117 is planned in the future, which 
will create gaps in traffic flow along Red Bud Lane and provide 
greater opportunity for traffic to make southbound turns from 
Pauling Loop.  

5 Lloyd Leigh Williams 1/16/20 Comment Card 3553 De Soto Loop Really don’t like that they took away the ability to go north on Red Bud 
at 79 from the northwest corner end shops.  

The current configuration was put in place to reduce conflicts 
of turning and crossing vehicles and we recognize this change 
has required some drivers to modify their travel patterns. The 
City must balance identifying solutions that improve traffic 
efficiency for this growing area of the City with the impacts 
those solutions may have on the community, while keeping 
safety as the top priority.  

During this phase of design for Red Bud Lane our team will 
continue to evaluate this section near US 79 and determine 
whether additional modifications are needed, beneficial, and 
safe. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 

6 Christina Scandariato 1/16/20 Comment Card 3307 Lauren Nicole Lane I recommend that there not be a raised median where the gas station is 
– so you can continue to turn left to get out of the gas station parking
lot.

The City is in the preliminary stages of designing an extension 
of Old Settlers Blvd. east of Red Bud Lane which will likely 
include adjustments at this intersection. Engineering teams for 
both projects continue to coordinate with the gas station 
property representative to maintain access to the property. The 
proposed median reduces conflicts between turning and 
crossing traffic and will allow for a protected left turn onto Old 
Settlers Blvd. once that extension is constructed.  

7 [Anonymous] 1/16/20 Comment Card 1. Time of day work
2. Concern about losing property line
3. Disruption of power
4. Start/end dates of project
5. Who is the contractor
6. Will residents lose property lines
7. Traffic lights
8. Minority/women owned contractors fair bidding on projects

1. Generally, construction work is completed during the hours
of 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. on weekdays.  This can be modified to
accommodate certain situations that might be warranted at
times during construction.  Time constraints and other factors
will be discussed with the Contractor once one is selected.

2. Minimizing right of way needs is a focus in this project and
currently no additional right of way is anticipated.

3. No major impacts to utilities are anticipated as part of this
project. However, it is not unusual for brief temporary service
interruptions to occur during construction. The project team
will do their best to notify property owners of any planned
interruptions.

4. We are still in the preliminary design phase of the project
and the construction timeline has not been identified. Updated
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information will be posted on the project website as the project 
progresses.  
 
5. The project is expected to be let for contractor bids in late 
2020. Information about the selected contractor will be listed 
on the project website. 
 
6. See #2 above. 
 
7. A new signal is proposed in the future for the intersection of 
Red Bud and CR 117.  
 
8. The city currently uses respondents registered by commodity 
code with the State of Texas Centralized Bidders List (CMBL) for 
solicitations. Minority and small business vendors are 
encouraged to respond on any and all city solicitations.  

8 Pat Wood 1/16/20 Comment Card 2610 Pearson Way Our backyard backs up to N Red Bud Lane. It is extremely noisy in the 
backyard with all the constant traffic. About the only day that is 
somewhat quiet is Christmas Day. I can no longer go to or sit in my 
backyard. We moved to this house in 2006. There are too many parked 
cars on our street. (HOA told us there would be NO cars on the street & 
we actually believed them). What a lie! Some kind of brick or stone wall 
would be great as a buffer for the traffic. I notice walls of stone or brick 
on the other side of Red Bud Lane where the rich people live. Our 
house is paid for. Sad that we cannot enjoy the backyard anymore. 
What a waste!  

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
 
The City has chosen not to implement traditional sound walls, 
as the 14’ height minimum is not typically appropriate for a 
corridor with limited right of way. The City Noise Mitigation 
Strategy includes several potential features that will be 
considered as design progresses for this project: 

1. Corridor fencing at neighborhoods if non-existent. 
2. Use of urban roadway design techniques which will 

lower the roadway profile to help reduce traffic noise. 
3. Use of urban design speeds that tend to slow traffic, 

reducing noise impacts. 
4. Planting vegetation where possible to soften the 

landscape to help noise issues. 
5. Installing sidewalks and shared us paths that set the 

right of way farther from the road. 
6. Hot mix designs that utilize small aggregate in the 

surface to mitigate tire noise. 
7. Minimum setbacks from the right of way for homes, 

businesses, and other buildings, identified by City 
zoning districts to help reduce overall noise. 

9 Rhonda Urias 1/16/20 Comment Card 3465 Covered Wagon 
Trail 

1. If I go to Walgreens @ Redbud & 79, there’s no left turn lane 
out of parking lot to go northbound Redbud to get home.  

2. Also, there’s no lane to turn left into “Walgreens” shopping 
center 

3. The north driveway at Walmart allows for left turn to head 
southbound on Redbud. But the same area also has lanes that 
narrow to one there and people stop to make a “U” turn to 
head south. Seems dangerous.  

The current configuration was put in place to reduce conflicts 
of turning and crossing vehicles and we recognize this change 
has required some drivers to modify their travel patterns. The 
City must balance identifying solutions that improve traffic 
efficiency for this growing area with the impacts those solutions 
may have on the community, while keeping safety as the top 
priority.  
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During this phase of design for Red Bud Lane our team will 
continue to evaluate this section near US 79 and determine 
whether additional modifications are needed, beneficial, and 
safe. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. The City installed a no U-
turn sign at this location after observing drivers making this 
turning movement. 

10 Dennis Logan 1/17/20 Emailed 
Comment 

2124 Pearson Way 
Round Rock, Texas 
78665 

Thank you for hosting this open house yesterday evening. I was one of 
the last people to drop in and was very impressed by the staff support 
who were there. 
Plus the easel displays and the overhead photographs were also well 
done and easy to understand for the layman. I’ve been a resident of 
Round Rock and in my home here at Settler’s Crossing subdivision since 
2004 and have seen the growth. Thankfully the City has been forward 
looking and is designing and then spending the money to keep the 
roads in fine shape. 
My specific interest is that North Red Bud is MY road. I use it very often 
and in fact most of my car mileage is on that road. So the 21st century 
update and widening will be very welcome. (though I was disappointed 
to note not many of my neighbors saw fit to attend since this project 
will directly affect them and their families). 
Keep up the good work, and you have my support. 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project.  
 

11 Joe Pendleton 1/31/20 Web Comment  Concerning the use of curbed dividers on the project: 
1: This will never be a high speed road 
2: Adding curbed dividers will cause more congestion and impediment 
than it offsets safety concerns. The curbed dividers at the recent 
improvements at the intersection of Red Bud and Hwy 79, have 
caused more problems with access. It will likely cause more accidents 
along that part. I have seen more near misses there, plus people are 
having to drive in the gutter to make turns or avoid accidents. Just go 
look at the North end of that. 
3: If curbed dividers get used and they aren't paved completely, it will 
create a maintainence liability. Of all the divided roads I have seen, a 
good majority (my guesss is 75+% are NEVER maintained to make 
them look aestetically pleasing. Weeds predominate. My opinion is that 
it should be a continuous turn lane. 

The use of medians improves safety and efficiency along 
roadways by separating opposing directions of traffic, reducing 
conflicts of turning and crossing vehicles, and allowing for 
protected left turns without impeding traffic flow.  
 
We understand the raised median may require some drivers to 
modify their travel patterns as has been the case near the 
intersection of US 79. During this phase of design for Red Bud 
Lane our team will continue to evaluate this section near US 79 
and determine whether additional modifications are needed, 
beneficial, and safe. 
 
A determination has not been made whether the median will 
be constructed with solid concrete, pavers, or sod. Each 
treatment has pros and cons regarding maintenance, drainage, 
cost, and potential future removal should additional 
improvements be warranted. 
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14 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Pauling Ln AM peak has que on Pauling Ln  

 

 

A new signal at CR 117 is planned in the future which will create 
gaps in traffic flow along Red Bud Lane and provide greater 
opportunity for traffic to make southbound turns from Pauling 
Loop. 

15 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Pauling Ln Suggest: light at Pauling AM Backup w/ long through green on Red Bud. 

 

 

A new signal at CR 117 is planned in the future which will create 
gaps in traffic flow along Red Bud Lane and provide greater 
opportunity for traffic to make southbound turns from Pauling 
Loop. 
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16 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Old Settlers Blvd Rt Turn Lanes onto Old Settlers both directions  

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
 
The City recently hired a consulting firm to evaluate 
improvements to Old Settlers Blvd near Red Bud Lane as a 
separate project. Recommendations for Red Bud Lane at the 
intersection of Old Settlers Blvd will be developed in 
coordination with that project.  An open house for this project 
should be held later this year. 
 

 

17 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Old Settlers Blvd Illumination?  

 

 

Continuous illumination along Red Bud Lane is planned as part 
of this project.  
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18 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & T C Oatts Ln This is strictly a service entrance?  

 

 

This entrance is intended to provide emergency access to the 
park.  

19 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Covered Wagon Trail Ditch section fills during heavy rain events from here to the south  

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. A closed storm drain with curbs and gutters is planned 
as part of this project. This system will collect water coming off 
of the road and improve drainage along the roadway. 
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20 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Mickey Mantle Pl LED Lights light at corners up multiple yards at night 4+ houses down  

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. We are looking into this matter internally and will try to 
modify the angle of the light to point away from the houses and 
ensure there is a shield on the light to reduce the amount of 
light reaching those backyards.    
 
 

21 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Mickey Mantle Pl This intersection is used for U-Turns all the time now  

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
 
During this phase of design for Red Bud Lane our team will 
continue to evaluate this section near US 79 and determine 
whether additional modifications are needed, beneficial, and 
safe. 
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22 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Pioneer Crossing Dr Sidewalk location behind homes  

 

 

5’ sidewalks are proposed for the east side of Red Bud Lane.  

23 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Mickey Mantle Pl This S.B left turn lane does not look adequate for the traffic created by 
the new recently updated improvements 

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. The project team will continue to evaluate the length 
of the left turn lanes refine the design plans. 
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24 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Old Settlers Blvd This design needs to be looked at closely. Median construction may kill 
access to this business.  

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
 
Throughout the process we will continue to evaluate the length 
of turn lanes and determine whether additional modifications 
are needed, beneficial, and safe. 
 

25 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & Mickey Mantle Pl Southbound storage may need to be longer  

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project. The project team will continue to evaluate the length 
of the left turn lanes while refining the design plans. 
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26 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln at Walmart Traffic makes it almost impossible to go south on Red Bud from 
Walmart. What can be done (stop light?) to help exit Walmart + go 
south? 

 

  

The additional southbound lanes will provide additional 
opportunity to exit the Walmart parking lot and enter the  
protected southbound acceleration lane on Red Bud Lane. 
Signals at Mickey Mantle and US 79 should provide for breaks 
in the traffic to improve exiting from Walmart at this location.  
 

27 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Palm Valley Blvd Love the safety improvement at this intersection! 

 

 

Thank you for taking the time to share your feedback on this 
project.  
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28 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Palm Valley Blvd Can’t go north from NW corner 

 

 

The current configuration was put in place to reduce conflicts of 
turning and crossing vehicles and we recognize this change has 
required some drivers to modify their travel patterns. The City 
must balance identifying solutions that improve traffic 
efficiency for this growing area with the impacts those solutions 
may have on the community, while keeping safety as the top 
priority.  
 
During this phase of design for Red Bud Lane our team will 
continue to evaluate this section near US 79 and determine 
whether additional modifications are needed, beneficial, and 
safe. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
 

29 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Palm Valley Blvd This redesign was good for traffic flow after 2 straight lanes were 
retrofitted. BUT you killed access to Walgreens and impeded access to 
Walmart.  

 

 

The current configuration was put in place to reduce conflicts of 
turning and crossing vehicles and we recognize this change has 
required some drivers to modify their travel patterns. The City 
must balance identifying solutions that improve traffic 
efficiency for this growing area of the City with the impacts 
those solutions may have on the community, while keeping 
safety as the top priority.  
 
During this phase of design for Red Bud Lane our team will 
continue to evaluate this section near US 79 and determine 
whether additional modifications are needed, beneficial, and 
safe. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
 

16



30 1/16/20 N Red Bud Ln & E Palm Valley Blvd  What he or she said!! 

 

 

The current configuration was put in place to reduce conflicts of 
turning and crossing vehicles and we recognize this change has 
required some drivers to modify their travel patterns. The City 
must balance identifying solutions that improve traffic 
efficiency for this growing area of the City with the impacts 
those solutions may have on the community, while keeping 
safety as the top priority.  
 
During this phase of design for Red Bud Lane our team will 
continue to evaluate this section near US 79 and determine 
whether additional modifications are needed, beneficial, and 
safe. We are reviewing all comments received from the 
community and will consider them in conjunction with the 
technical evaluations for this project. 
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